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	BRIARBROOK VILLAGE HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
			ANNUAL BOARD MEETING MINUTES
			 Wednesday, August 22, 2018 – 6:00 pm

Board Members in attendance:         
President – LaToya Journey
Vice President – Curtis Holland
Secretary - Charlene Hubbard
Property Manager – Kristy Page


6:00 pm – Meeting called to order by President LaToya Journey. She thanked everyone that was in attendance.  
6:05 pm – 2017 Meeting Minutes were read by Curtis Holland
President Journey went over the financials, detailing the dollars that were saved by hiring a new landscape company, HoosierScapes as well as a new Collection Attorney, Bob Roach.
She went on to discuss that the newsletter was originally hand delivered, but due to many homeowners not receiving, they were then mailed out instead.  They are also located on the Website along with monthly financials. 
If any homeowners have issues, they can reach out to the board or Omni. 
The board would like to have owners provide contact information for if there are issues with their tenants. This would include lease information detailing out who is responsible for maintenance of the property. Sometimes issues can be handled faster with a phone call than a letter.  
President Journey went over the question of parking on Cedar Pine Drive. In order to institute “No Parking Zones”, a study will need to be conducted by the City of Indianapolis and then approval voted on and passed with a 75% approved vote of those homeowners located on that street.
President Journey turned the meeting over to Commander Spurgeon to speak regarding the Crime in the area. He stated that Briarbrook Village had 19 criminal calls in 2017 and so far 14 criminal calls in 2018. He went on to state that the Mayor has hired many more officers and is restructuring the patrol and going back to “Beat Officers” instead of Zones. This will allow more officers per area. He also mentioned that the cameras throughout the City will be replaced and functional. 
Commander Spurgeon will also send out a trespass agreement to trespass some of the individuals causing problems throughout the community.
Crime Watch: only 19 of the 161 homes are part of the crime watch. These are all located on Fieldmint. 
Community Prosecutor, Dirk Cushing spoke of the importance of calling crime in as it happens.
Board member: Charlene Hubbard asked if “Suspected Activity” can be called in. Yes.
President Journey asked if anyone would be interested in volunteering for the board, no one volunteered. 


7:45 pm -  Meeting adjourned 

 

